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THE KING’S HIGHWAY SEPTEMBER 30TH, 1933 
MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 
seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 
bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

Fort Fairfield, Maine, 

September 18, 1933 
Dear Brother Dow : 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 2 
instructed me to write you a letter expressing 
their appreciation for your faithful ministry, 
wise counsel, and Christlike example while labor- 
ing in this District ever since you entered the 
ministry. They are assuring you that you shall be 
greatly missed, but want you to know that you 
have their good-will and prayers in your new 
field of labor in District No. 2. 

Your brother in Christ, 

G. A. ROGERS ,Sec’y. 
Rev. G. A. Rogers baptized three persons in 

the Aroostook river on Sunday afternoon, Sept. 
24th. Rev. H. M. Kimball preached that evening 
at the Reformed Baptist Church at Fort fair- 
field, Me. 

There was a seeker at the altar on Sunday 
morning in Port Fairfield and four at the altar 
in the evening. The pastor, Rev. G. A. Rogers, 
was the preacher in the morning and Rev. C. R. 
Hagerman was the preacher in the evening. 

Rev. G. A. Rogers will conduct a baptism 
on Sunday, September 24th. 

How thankful I am to God for the privilege 
that was mine in being able to visit the denomin- 
ation of which I am now a part, I cannot fully 
express, but may I say that as time goes on I am 
more and more persuaded that God led me there 
and that it was His will that I make it my home. 
I want ever to live where I shall keep the stand- 
ard of living holiness in daily life high, and in 
so doing, rightly represent our Church in this 
part of the Dominion. I trust that God shall see 
fit to spare me to serve the church and make me 
one of his instruments of blessing not only to 
the denomination but to the world, and I know 
that this is only possible as I keep deeply spiri- 
tual and lean heavily on God and be taught of 
His Holy Spirit. 

NOTE: The above is a part of a letter re- 
ceived from Brother Delbert R. Chatreau, who 
came to us last summer and is preparing for the 
ministry. He is attending Annesley College at 
Ottawa again this year.—Ed. 

Rev. L. T. Sabine has been holding special 
services at Mount Hope where he baptized four 
candidates on Sunday, Sept. 17th. He continues 
a regular Wednesday evening appointment. 

Rev. D. M. MacDonald in a letter dated 
Aug. 17th, says that Sister MacDonald is some- 
what improved but continues in the hospital. Tet 
us continue to remember them in prayer. 

Lic. Bennett Cochrane accompanied by his 
brother, Douglas, has recently returned from Ot- 
tawa. 

A letter from Rev. P. J. Trafton says: “We 
are all well and happy and we are expecting son 
Alfred and his family soon. They are coming by 
auto”. 

Lic. Bert Cann left for Ottawa where he ex- 
pects to attend Annesley College this year; and 
Lic. Murray Mullen and wife have gona to Wol- 
laston, Mass., to attend Eastern Nazarene Col- 
lege. 

Sister Miriam Sanders reports some encour- 
aging features in her work at Mercer and re- 
quests the prayers of God's people for greater 
success. She reports five converts baptized there 
by Rev. H. E. Mullen on Sunday, August 27th. 
The blessing of the Lord was on the service in a 
marked way. 

Rev. H. E. Mullen reports a good meeting 
at Killam’s Mills. See his letter in this issue. 

A letter from Rev. I. F. Keirstead says in 
part: “We are at Ida’s sister's home at Hawk- 
shaw, where Ida is resting for a few days before 
we go on to Plaster Rock to visit our son, Eu 
gene, and his wife. We expect to go to Wood- 
stock on Oct. 4th and meet Eugene there. Ida’s 
health is some better than when we left Beulah, 
but she is not strong yet. 

The work at Beulah went very well this 
year. We had good attendance at our meetings, 
both on Sundays and week nights. The people 
seemed to appreciate and be benefited by the 
preaching and prayer meetings. 

Rev. J. M. Murcherson, Secretary Bible 
Society preached Sunday evening Sept. 24th, in 
Millville, 

Brother Wm. Wiggins of Upper Haines- 
ville, is confined to his bed by illness. Let us 
pray for his recovery. 

The Quarterly Meeting was a great blessing 
to the church and community of Millville. 

PERSONALS 

A letter from Donald Cochrane says, “I am 
rejoicing in Jesus Christ, and His power that 
gives me victory over sin, the flesh and the de- 
vil. Jesus is my friend and companion who never 
leaves me. Bless His name. 

NOTICE 

We present you with the fact that the Stu- 
dent’s Fund is open again this year to all the 
readers and friends of the “Highway”. All con- 
tributions are appreciated as we have a number 
studying at E. N. C. and Annesley. Also we have 
some enrolled in our home study courses, for 
which books must be purchased. 

Yours in the Works of the Kingdom, 
S. G. HILYARD, Sec’y. 

BEDDING RECEIVED FOR RIVERSIDE 
Mrs. Phoebe Grant, Hogdeton, Me., one 

quilt. 
Mrs. Ernest Turney, Houlton, Me., two 

feather pillows. 

NOTICE TO CORRESPONDENTS 

Please address all mail to the editor of the 
King’s Highway at 237 Weldon Street, Moncton, 
and when writing articles for the Highway, 
write on one side of your paper only. When you 
want to say ‘and’ please write the word ‘and’: do 
not abbreviate. 

Please remember our appeal to our subsciib- 
ers who are in arrears for we need the money 
very much. Some have responded and sent in 
their renewals, for which we say thank you, and 
the Lord bless you. 

| EDITOR. 

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND 

Mrs! RCL MSNMe boson Mv bh 1d $1.00 
Mrs et TE, BIRNEY rain. i sto byob 3.50 
IRIs HHO INEER + tun tl: ab Ls reid Std tha 2.00 
Mas8 MATS LOWE quien. bi ifatien rod. abi .50 
NTs. . Walter SEEemes | ..baw. bbe deck ool 2.00 

MISSION FUND 

BEedfuCion. WM. 8 Foi ath nell. a es $6.95 
Fo Cre nie od Dv pr ling 5.00 

REV. L. T. SABINE, Treasurer, 
Box 272, Marysville, N. B. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL CONVENTION 

The Sunday School Convention of District 
No. 1 convened with the Church at Millville 
on Friday night, Sept. 1st. The president, 
F. K. Brown, was late on arriving, so Brother 
L. T. Sabine acted as chairman till he arrived. 
The devotional service was in charge of 

Miss Blanche Young, who read Collossions 
315-25, commenting on the same with a fer- 
vency of spirit, which was a blessing to all, 
and added zest to the Convention. 
The address of welcome was delivered by 

Mrs. Walter Estey, giving us all a real genu- 
ine welcome, and was responded to by 
Elethea Moore in a way that created good 
fellowship. 
Delegates were present as follows : 
Belvidere—MTrs. John Thorne, Miss Luna 

Thorne; Royalton, Bessie Brewer; Hartland, 
Mrs. F. Seely; Lower Brighton, Mrs. F. K. 
Brown; Woodstock, Mrs. F. Jennings; Low- 
er Southampton, Mrs. F. K. Flewelling ; Mill- 
ville, Mrs. W. Estey; Maple Ridge, Mrs. 
Sandy Blaney, Mrs. Wm. Barber; Lower 
Hainesville, Anna Forman; Marysville, Ale- 
tha Moore; Nortondale, Mrs. H. Fawcett, Mr. 
H. Draper. 
This is the first time this latter school has 

reported, showing 54 scholars and an average 
attendance of 41. 
A beautiful duet was rendered by the Misses 

Audrey Brawn and Gertrude Cochrane, en- 
titled “Good bye old world, I'm through.” To 
make this more touching, they seemed tc 
sing it as their own experience. 

Election of Officers: 
N. C. Cochrane, Marysville, President. 
B. W. Burke, Vice-Pres. 
B. M. Colpitts, Secy. Treas. 
Additional members of Executive are H. C. 

Greenlaw, Millville, Rev. F. A. Watson, Fred- 
ericton, and Otis Ames, of Fort Fairfield, 
Me. 
Reports from schools were read—Fort 

Fairfield, Me. Crystal, Me.; Belvidere, Me.; 
Royalton, N. B.: Gordonsville, Hartland, 
Lower Brighton, Woodstock, Nortondale, 
Lower Southampton, Maple Ridge, Lower 
Hainesville, Fredericton and Marysville. 
The reports were real encoruaging, show- 

ing a better summer average than usual. Also 
20 conversions during quarter. 

H. C. Greenlaw led a discussion on “What 
1s the better method of teaching-—by lecture 
or discussion and questions, and how can we 
promote an interest that will increase our 
attendance.” It was generally agreed that 
discussion and question was the better way. 
The best answer to the last clause was, Learn 
to know God. Many good things were said, 
but space will not allow to speak of them 
all. Suffice it to say this was a good conven- 
tion especially from a spiritual standpoint. 
Much interest was shown by a full house. 
Thus ended a profitable convention, 

B. M. COLPITTS, Secy. 

ON PREACHING HOLINESS 

Bishop McKendree said ‘to Summerfield: 
“Never forget that no doctrine which we have 
ever preached has been more owned by the 
Head of the Church; and I doubt no* the suc- 
cess of your mission may mainly depend up- 
on your zealously holding forth this great 
salvation.” —Letter to Summerfield —The 
Free Methodist. 

“Wisdom begins with a willingness to be 
taught.”—Sel.


